What Do Traffic Crashes Cost?

Total Costs to Employers by State and Industry.
Recent publicity has focused on corporate layoffs as a cost-cutting tool. Debate has contrasted the “bottom line” with “corporate responsibility.” Injuries account for a substantial portion of health-related costs. This report shows that by preventing motor vehicle crashes, the potential health care savings are substantial. Motor vehicle injury costs to employers are included in this report on a nationwide, state-by-state, and industry basis. The report updates the national estimates of employer costs of crashes presented in NHTSA’s report “What Do Traffic Crashes Cost? Total Cost to Employers by State and Industry” (1996) and adds estimates of alcohol involvement and restraint non-use.
Costs Covered by Employers 
Employer costs resulting from motor vehicle crashes fall into three categories: Health fringe benefit costs, non-fringe costs, and wage premiums. 
Health fringe benefit costs are the costs of fringe benefits paid because of illness and injury of employees and their dependents. They cover contributions to Workers’ Compensation medical and disability insurance, health insurance, sick leave, Social Security disability insurance, life insurance, and private disability insurance, as well as insurance administration and overhead. 
Non-fringe costs include motor vehicle property damage and liability insurance, crash-related legal expenses, and the costs of unreimbursed vehicle damage and replacement. In addition, employers pay taxes to help fund police, fire, and ambulance services. Employers also lose productivity when employees suffer injuries preventing them or their co-workers from working at full capacity. Recruiting and training workers to replace fatally injured or permanently disabled employees raises the bill employers pay for injuries.
Finally, employers pay wage premiums to workers for accepting risky jobs. Individual workers and their families bear the pain and suffering and quality-of-life losses associated with workplace injury. Wage premiums for risk-taking can be viewed as payments in advance for possible future losses caused by injury. These payments are not necessarily paid to all workers in high risk jobs. Miller (1990) identifies 30 credible studies showing the average amount paid.
The Full article can be found at:
http://www.nhtsa.gov/people/injury/airbags/EconomicBurden/pages/WhatDoTCCost.html 

